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	Governor Brown Issues May Revision

Today, Governor Brown released his May Revision to the State Budget. The deficit has grown significantly from the January estimate of $7.2 billion to almost $16 billion. The Governor is proposing a commensurate increase in proposed cuts in his newest budget proposal. The May Revision continues the Governor’s call for voters to approve the tax increase measure which is anticipated to generate $9 billion in new revenues in the 2012-13 fiscal year.  Absent the approval of the tax measure, a series of trigger cuts in the amount of $6 billion would take place to close the budget gap. Most of those cuts, $5.5 billion, would be to schools.

Overall, the May Revision does not make any significant changes to funding for transportation or public transit from the January budget, with the exception of using $705,000 in Public Transportation Account funding to enable Caltrans to work with the High-Speed Rail Authority (HSRA) and other local and regional rail operators to improve service on Northern California intercity rail lines consistent with the blended system presented in the High Speed Rail Authority’s revised 2012 Business Plan and a reduction of capital outlay support and 330 positions in 2012-13 due to ramping down work on the federal American Recovery and Reinvestment Act funds. The May Revision makes no reductions in funding for the State Transit Assistance Account which provides funding for Metro operations nor does it propose any modifications to infrastructure bond sales.  The budget will now be subject to legislative review prior to the June 15th deadline to pass a budget.
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